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Vacancy on Parish Council 
Following the resignation of Cllr Graham Puddephatt from the Parish 
Council (see page 5), the Notice of Vacancy was published on Tuesday 
4th June (see facing page).  A By-Election to fill the vacancy will be held 
if within 14 working days of publication (ie by Monday 24th June) at 
least ten electors of the Parish give notice in writing to the Returning 
Officer at West Berkshire Council claiming such an election. 
 
If a By-Election is called would you like to do something positive for 
your community and consider standing for election?  The statutory role 
of a Parish Councillor is a voluntary one and is open to 
Commonwealth/Irish/EC citizens over 18 who are on the electoral roll 
for the Parish (or who meet specific conditions about occupying land, 
working or residing in the Parish during the whole of the preceding 
twelve months).   
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The Annual Report of the Parish Council (page 10) gives an idea of 
what the Parish Council does.  Any candidate wishing to stand has to 
submit an individual nomination to West Berkshire Council.  The Parish 
Clerk can provide information and guidance as to the procedures. 
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STOP PRESS - From Thames Valley Police  
“As a result of the ongoing burglaries/theft from motor vehicles/ anti 
social behaviour that we are having in Mortimer, we are going to have 
a ‘Have Your Say meeting’ on 12th of June at approximately 3:00 PM 
just outside St Johns Church and School.  The idea being that we want 
to be able to reach as many people as possible.  It will be specific to 
these issues and it is important that we focus on these.”  Please help 
the police and attend. 
 

Mortimer Link Minibus Service to Mortimer Station 
Since its inception in 2004, this service has been funded by an annual 
grant of £6,000 from West Berkshire Council and by a contribution of 
£3,192 from the Parish Council.  It has also been effectively subsidised 
by Stewarts Coaches who were pleased to contribute to the village.  In 
March this year West Berkshire Council told the Parish Council that 
they are withdrawing the grant from the end of September 2013. 
 
At present, the Parish Council has not been able find any other source 
of funding.  A final decision on the future of the service will have to be 
made in the immediate future, with the most likely outcome that the 
service will cease at the end of September.  It is obvious that 
withdrawal of the service is likely to further increase the parking 
problems at the station and at the lower end of The Street.  The Parish 
Council would welcome feedback and comments, as soon as possible, 
from residents and/or users of the service regarding both West 
Berkshire Council’s withdrawal of grant support and on the continued 
demand for a transport service to the station. 
 

Update on SuperFast Broadband Project:  
The last consultation confirmed the areas, which include Mortimer, 
that will be supported by Superfast Berkshire project (ie: those not 
covered by existing commercial plans).  The contract is expected to be 
awarded by the end of July.  You can check the progress of the project 
at:  http://www.superfastberkshire.org.uk/ 

http://www.superfastberkshire.org.uk/
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Stratfield Mortimer Parish Council Members 
It is a statutory requirement that the Chairman and Committee 
Members of a council are appointed annually at the May meeting of 
the Council (the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council).  The meeting, 
on 9th May, elected Cllr Pat Wingfield as Chairman and Cllr Mike 
Dennett as Vice Chairman for 2013/14. 
 
The following members were appointed to the five standing 
Committees and each Committee then elected a Chairman (shown in 
bold).  As Chairman and Vice Chairman, Cllrs Wingfield and Dennett 
are ex-offico members of all committees. 
 

Planning Cllrs: J. Morden , P Challis, A Colaço, D Ives, N 
Kiley, A Philips and A Thorpe 

Roads, Footpaths 
& Commons 

Cllrs:, D Ives , J Bull, A Colaço, J Earl and A 
Philips 

Fairground, Trees 
& Amenities 

Cllrs: P Blagden , J Bull, N Kiley, M Lock and D 
Morsley  

Cemetery Cllrs: D Morsley , P Challis, N Kiley and A Thorpe 

Communications Cllrs: M Dennett , A Colaço and D Morsley  

Finance &General 
Purposes 

This Committee has fixed membership and is 
made up of the Chairman, Vice Chairman and 
Committee Chairmen 

 
 
Outgoing Chairman 
Graham Puddephatt became Chairman of the Parish Council in May 
2012 after been elected as a councillor in 2011.  He was previously a 
Councillor from the mid 1990’s to 2007.  Due to a move from the 
village, Graham has tendered his resignation from the Parish Council.  
Cllr Wingfield, on behalf of the Council, offered a vote of thanks to 
Graham for his service to the village over many years.  
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Stratfield Mortimer Parish Council 2013/14 

Ce = Cemetery, Co = Communications, F = Fairground, Trees, Amenities 
  

 
Pat Wingfield  (Chair) 

 
Jayne Kirk (Clerk) 

 
Mike Dennett (Vice Chair) 

 
Pete Blagden (F FGP) 

 
John Bull (F R) 

 
Phil Challis (P Ce) 

 
Austin Colaço (P R Co)  

 
Julian Earl (R) 
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Stratfield Mortimer Parish Council (continued) 

P = Planning, R = Roads, Footpaths, Commons, FGP = Finance and 
General Purposes 

 
Dudley Ives (P R FGP) 

 
Neil Kiley (P F Ce) 

 
Mollie Lock (F) 

 
John Morden (P) 

 
Danusia Morsley (Ce Co F FGP) 

 
Angie Phillips (P R) 

 
Alan Thorpe (P Ce) 

           
Mark Bradbury (Custodian) 
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Stratfield Mortimer Community Award 2013  
At the Annual Parish Meeting Harry Smith was presented with the 
2013 Stratfield Mortimer Community Award for his long and 
outstanding services to many community groups in the village.  The 
presentation was made by the Parish Council Chairman, Cllr Graham 
Puddephatt. 
 

 
 
Harry Smith moved to Mortimer in 1968 and worked in London.  He 
was the treasurer of St John’s Hall for some years but he stood down 
when he felt he didn't have enough time to give.  However, he said he 
would audit the accounts. 
 
The word spread that Harry was a willing auditor, he soon found 
himself auditing the accounts for nine other organisations: 
St John’s Hall, Playgroup, Toddlers, Mortimer Flower Circle, The Gun 
Club, W.I, Girl Guides, Scouts and The British Legion.  He is still auditing 
some of the above, over 40 years later! 
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Parking on The Street 
Andrew Garrett (Principal Traffic and Road Safety Engineer at West 
Berkshire Council) attended the Annual Parish Meeting to answer 
questions about parking in Stratfield Mortimer, particularly in the 
lower part of The Street.  The Parish Council thanks him for attending.  
He confirmed that proposals would be developed in their 2013/14 
works programme.   
On 28th May he confirmed that “West Berkshire Council have 
forwarded to the Parish Council and Ward Members draft plans for 
proposed parking restrictions for both The Street and outside the 
Doctor’s Surgery/roundabout for their comment.  The final schemes will 
be formally advertised during July for public comment.” 
 

Stratfield Mortimer Neighbourhood Plan 
A presentation on the Neighbourhood Plan was given at the Annual 
Parish Meeting.  This outlined the benefits of, and outlined the process 
of producing, such a plan.  The next stage is to submit a formal 
application to proceed with a Neighbourhood Plan to West Berkshire 
Council.   
 
A Neighbourhood Plan is lead by the Parish Council but involves the 
whole community.  An information event to engage with the 
community in this activity and to seek help and expertise will be held 
during the summer months. However, in the meantime, if you are 
interested in participating and wish to volunteer your expertise kindly 
please email the clerk (details on back cover) to register your interest. 
 

Road News 
Following representations from the Parish Council about the poor 
standard of resurfacing of Windmill Road at the beginning of the year, 
WBC have arranged for remedial work to the failed surfacing to be 
carried out, probably in June.  WBC have also advise of localised 
patching/resurfacing carriageway repairs in Stephens Close prior to the 
road receiving a full surface sealing treatment later in the summer. 
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Annual Report on Stratfield Mortimer Parish 
Council for the year to April 2013 
This report was presented by the Chairman, Cllr Graham Puddephatt, 
at the Annual Parish Meeting on 17th April 2013. 
 
The Parish Council has had busy year.  During the year Cllr Rebecca 
Barker stood down.  Thanks go to Rebecca for all her contributions to 
the Council, including being the previous Chairman.  A By Election was 
subsequently called and Austin Colaço was elected unopposed. 
 
Some of the activities and responsibilities of the Parish Council are: 
Å Managing The Fairground and the facilities on it (except the 

Community Centre) 
Å Managing the four Commons within the Parish 
Å Managing the Cemetery 
Å Statutory consultee on local planning applications made to 

West Berkshire Council 
Å Liaising with West Berkshire Council on many matters 
Å Having representation on various local bodies 
Å Having a Parish Council Office open to public two mornings a 

week 
Å Responding to current Local and Central Government 

initiatives,  
Å Setting and managing the Parish Precept which part funds the 

Council 
Å Part funding of a Police Community Support Officer  
Å Organising local events  such as the Diamond Jubilee Event  
Å Championing and consulting with the parish  such as the 

Superfast Berkshire Broadband project 
Å The full Parish Council met every month except in August (and 

this year will meet monthly except in August and December).  
Meetings are open to the public. 

Å The Council has six Committees: Finance and General Purposes; 
Planning; Fairground, Trees and Amenities; Roads, Footpaths 
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and Commons; Cemetery; Communications.  These have met as 
required in the last year. 
 

Some of the achievements of the Parish Council during the last year 
were: 
Å Very successful Diamond Jubilee/Beacon Lighting event held on 

the Fairground on Monday 4th June  - thanks to all involved.  
More information on this is in the June 2012 Newsletter (on 
website). 

Å Superfast Broadband Berkshire SMPC contribution 
Å Talks with Royal Berkshire Fire and Rescue regarding the 

possible closure of Mortimer Fire Station. 
Å Acquiring land with a 100 year lease for a Cemetery extension 

adjacent to SMPC existing Cemetery 
Å New equipment on The Fairground:  New multiplay equipment,  

two new wacky spinners, outdoor table tennis table and 
surface (purchased with the aid of a grant from WBC) 

Å Community Christmas Tree for second year with carol singing  
Å War memorial cleaned and restored 
Å Resolving to develop a Neighbourhood Plan for Stratfield 

Mortimer 
 

Budget and Precept 2013/4 
Å This has been a difficult year to arrive at a draft budget as not 

only had the Parish Council had to contend with the normal 
constraints but the Government has changed the rules as to 
how Parish Council Precepts are calculated.  
 

Å Reductions have been made in the Fairground budget and 
Roads, Footpaths and Commons budget in order to provide 
monies to pay for new budget items such as the Parish 
Council’s contribution towards the SuperFast Broadband three 
year project) and to start the Parish’s Community Development 
Plan.  Savings have also been made across the Administration 
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budget to minimise the impact of a £3,000 increase in rent 
from West Berkshire Council for the Parish Council Office.   
 

Å The daily hire charge for business use of the Fairground has 
been increased to £85 (from £76.87), with a reduction to a 
nominal fee of £10 per day for Non Profit Organisations.  
Cemetery fees have been increased by 50% to reflect more 
nearly the true costs.   

Å The precept requested by the Parish Council this year is 
£92,370, but because of the change in rules, this has been 
partly offset by a Government grant of £6,639.41.  Therefore 
the figure shown on your Council Tax Bill as funding for 
Stratfield Mortimer Parish Council is the difference between 
these two figures, ie: £85,730.59. 
 

Å There are 1,707 households within the Stratfield Mortimer 
boundary, graded across Bands A-H.  An average (Band D) 
household charge for 2013/2014 is £53.67 (after the 
Government Grant Supplement). The average Band D charge 
for the previous two years has been: 
2012/2013 £51.57  2011/2012 £51.50 
 

Å To help with the overall budget situation there will be no grants 
made to local organisations in the 2013/14 financial year. 

 
Other matters: 
Å In accordance with the Localism Act 2011, the Parish Council 

adopted a revised Code of Conduct on 13 September 2012.  
This is available on the Parish Council website.   
 

Å In accordance with the Relevant Authorities (Disclosable 
Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012, the Council also adopted 
a Declaration of Interest Form which has been completed by 
each Parish Councillor and will be available on the new website. 
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Å Mortimer Link Minibus to Station - West Berkshire have 
terminated their grant of £6000 per year towards this service 
year but subsequently agreed to support to the end of 
September.  It appears that substantial additional funding will 
be required to be able to continue the service. 
 

Å Vandalism - The Fairground has suffered a lot of vandalism over 
the past year, while this seems to have abated at the moment 
the repairs have cost the Parish Council £14,832 (from 
earmarked Section 106 developer monies and not from the 
Council’s precept). The vandalism to the multiplay unit in the 
Children’s Play Area meant it could not be repaired and so had 
to be replaced at a cost of £12,555. 
 

Å A new tennis court booking procedure is now kindly managed 
by Budgens. The Council sincerely thanks McColls for all their 
work in managing the Tennis Court bookings for many years 
and for all their patience and service.  We also have new nets 
and courts have been cleaned. 
 

Å There is to be a new Parish Council website soon.  Because of 
new statutory requirements for all government websites, the 
Parish Council took the decision to go with a sector specific web 
site provider.  The Parish Council sincerely thanks John 
Hannawin for kindly setting up and providing the PC website for 
nearly a decade and for his valuable help (and patience) during 
this time. 
 
 

 
  

Evening Police Surgery 
Date: Friday June 21st     Time: 7pm ς 9pm 
Location: Burghfield Village Hall 
Officers in attendance: PC Steve Hinds, PCSO Robert-Hubbard-
Clark and PCSO Patrick Baker-Jones 
(see PCSO report on next page for information on this new initiative) 
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PSCO Report for Mortimer May 2013 
Mortimer has had a spike in burglaries.  Regularly at our 
Have Your Say meetings residents would ask  ‘What are the 
Police doing about it?’.  Please be reassured that a great deal 
of work has been done by not only your local 
Neighbourhood Police Team but also by other departments 
such as Response Police Officers, Tasking Police Officers and CID.  
Proactive patrols, plain clothes operations, house searches/raids and 
all night operations are just some of the actions taken to combat the 
rise in serious acquisitive crime that was prominent in the Mortimer 
area at the time.  As a result there six arrests have been made. 
Investigations are ongoing at this time but a great deal of police 
resources, some of which are specialist were utilised.  
 
Anti social Behaviour for the Mortimer area has decreased massively 
over years and the few incidents that have been reported to the Police 
during 2013 have been dealt with robustly by your local officers. 
 
This month will see the return of Police Surgeries which will be held in 
the evenings to allow everyone the chance to attend and discuss any 
issues with the Neighbourhood Police Team.  These evenings will also 
double up as crime prevention evenings and there will be plenty of 
advice about ‘Lights and Locks’ available.  We encourage residents to 
attend these surgeries, details of which will be published in the June 
Monthly update on the Thames Valley Police website 
www.thamesvalley.police.uk (and on the Parish Council website).  The 
first is on 21 June ς see page 13.  Please also note a special Have Your 
Say meeting on Wed 12th June outside St JohnΩs School (see page 4). 
 
I would like to thank the Mortimer Parish Council for their continued 
support and also the members of the community that either call the 
non-emergency 101 number or contact one of us directly with 
information that has led to some very productive results and played its 
part in reducing crime in the Mortimer area.  
Patrick Baker-Jones      Police Community Support Officer 

http://www.thamesvalley.police.uk/
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Mortimer Link Minibus Service to Mortimer Station 
If you are a regular or occasional user of the train please consider using 
the mini bus to the station to help secure future funding and preserve 
this community facility. 
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PARISH COUNCIL CONTACT INFORMATION 
 

Mrs. Jayne Kirk, Parish Clerk 
Parish Council Office 

The Library 
27 Victoria Road 

Mortimer 
RG7 3SH 

 

Tel: 0118 933 1955 – Fax: 0709 2310443 
(Mail may be left in the Library post box) 

 
Email: the.clerk@stratfield-mortimer.gov.uk 

 
Website: www.stratfield-mortimer.gov.uk 

 
Minutes and Agendas of Council meetings, as well as other Council 
information can be viewed on the above website or on the Parish 
Council notice boards which are located outside the Post Office and 
the Library.  
 

The Parish Council Office is open:  
Tuesdays & Thursdays,  
10:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. 

 

 
 
 
 

mailto:the.clerk@stratfield-mortimer.gov.uk
http://www.stratfield-mortimer.gov.uk/

